
SUN  CITY  GRAND  POKER  CLUB 
 

Board Meeting 
Tuesday, April 10, 2012 

 
 

Present:    Jerry Zickert, Elayne McCracken, Sandy Sirull, Haydee LaBreche, Mark Thibaudeau, 
                   Rich Frusciano, and Ronnie Rana 
 
Treasurer’s Report:    We have $3277.66 in savings and $914.15 in checking. 
 
Picnic Report:  The picnic was held at the Pavilion on Friday, March 30.  There were 83 
members and 45 guests for a total of 128 people.  The club spent $524.09 on food and 
decorations.  The members did the grilling and there was plenty of good quality picnic type 
food available, including veggie burgers (upon request).  CAM provided an open bar which sold 
beer, wine and mixed drinks. 
 
It was suggested that since the picnic usually falls during Lent when Catholics cannot eat meat, 
that next year it be held on a Sunday. 
 
Promotional Fund:    $1775 was paid out during the first quarter.  It was agreed that guests 
would not qualify to win promotional money but new members, even those who had joined 
the evening of the promotion, would qualify. 
 
Free Roll Tournament:  This was held Saturday, March 31, with only 68 participants.  The 
Tournament Committee will discuss whether to have more in the future. 
 
Card Reader:    Diane Sacco has graciously offered her old computer to the club and, with the 
help of Larry Marden, Jerry Zickert, Sandy Sirull and Haydee LaBreche will decide what items 
need to be included in the program. 
 
Jack & Jill Tournament:   This has been postponed for the time being. 
 
Request for no-limit cash games:   The Board tabled this request until the next meeting.   
Several factors need to be considered before making a decision, such as: 
 
(a ) the security risk of having so much money in the poker room; 
(b)  although no one can dictate how a member chooses to spend his/her money, this type  
       game can become addictive and expensive; 
(c)  it is unlikely that there are many members who would wish to play no-limit and, therefore,       
       those that do might consider a home game instead. 
 
Future Board Meetings:  These will be held, whenever possible, on Thursdays at  9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Next Board Meeting will be Thursday, May 17, at  9:30 a.m. 
(Editor’s note:  This  meeting was  subsequently moved to May 22.) 

 
 
Submitted by Haydee LaBreche, Secretary 



 
 

 

 
 


